REGION 8 STEWARDS MEETING

Minutes of March 16, 2022
The meeting was done as a zoom/phone conference. The meeting was called to order at 6:08 by Region 8 Coordinator Danielle Bridger. A motion to accept the amended agenda was made by S. Sperry 2nd by M Dobbin and carried. A motion to approve the 2/15/2022 minutes was made by D. Bridger, 2nd by K. Ferro and carried. *Note – James Desso called Danielle Bridger on 3/18/22 and asked that it be noted that since he was not able to attend the meeting, he noticed that it looked like K. Nadeau gave the treasurer’s report when she did not in fact, as she was not there, and he wanted that change noted.  Region 8 Coordinator, D. Bridger agreed and it is duly noted.
Region 8 Coordinator Discussion- Telecommuting/Mask Mandate-   The state is returning to office at 50% and it appears that although PEF is still pushing for 100% telecommuting; most agencies are allowing up to 5 days per pay period.   Most masking mandates have been lifted for those who are vaccinated in state office buildings; but if you feel comfortable wearing one, you may continue to do so.  Masks are still required on all public transportation.  Testing/ vaccine mandates are still in full force.  D. Bridger stated that since most covid restrictions have been lifted, she is planning to return to in person meetings a HQ, while implementing a hybrid method, providing covid restrictions continue to roll back.  She also stated she would be having a Region 8 meeting at Eboard.
Steering Committee – D. Bridger did discuss the idea of bringing back a steering committee and ask that members be ready to volunteer in April at the next in person meeting.
Treasurers Report-   D. Bridger (for K. Nadeau) – Spoke about the leadership conference and how the Gideon Putnam is closed until mid April; will not be able to do a leadership conference in the spring.
Secretary’s Report- K. Danish was not present at the meeting. 
Committee Reports- 
 PAC – D. Bridger- They are planning a Legislative breakfast for May 3rd or 4th in the Albany room at the          concourse.  Looking to start up PAC pals and will be meeting with Steck, McDonald and Santabarbara.
Civil Service- B. Giddings- spoke about selective certs and how Renee was concerned that members were correct about these being used to unfairly circumvent the civil service process.  
d) IT- J. Desso/ not present – Mario is no longer part of the committee.  Danielle spoke about the ongoing training being provided by the IT committee for the upcoming examinations and how the committee continues to invite Renee to speak when members are concerned or have concerns regarding the civil service or selective cert process.
e) Women’s – they are currently working on reconstituting this committee.  
New Business
The AFT convention is in Boston from 7/13-17 2022.  The petition period has begun for those interested and in an AFT designated title.  Your PEF Constitution has a list of job titles and if they are participants for AFT.
The meeting adjourned at 7:55 PM.    Motion by B Giddings, seconded by M. and carried.

NEXT MEETING DATE: April 19, 2022 

Respectfully, 
Karen Danish, Region 8 Secretary
